

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING,
7.30pm on Monday 18 April 2016, at The Vat and Fiddle PH
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(David Lally to Chair)

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

2. Discussion with County Cllr. Steve Calvert, Vice-Chair (Policy), Transport and Highways Committee, Nottinghamshire County Council and (since 2015) Chair of the Greater Nottm Light Rapid Transit Advisory Committee)

(10-minute break)

3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (21 March 2016) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including

- Western Cycle Corridor: comments from Arthur Williams, 19 March:
- Pedals comments of 21 March in response to the City Council Policy Review: barriers on rights of way consultation
- locations of A-frame barriers on cycle paths in Nottingham: list submitted to Cllr. Nick McDonald
- bus drivers and complaints from cyclists
- Pedals response to Rushcliffe Local Plan consultation
- Recording of tram track incidents affecting cyclists
- Petrol station on A52 and problems on the cycle path between West Bridgford and Radcliffe on Trent HS Ref 89944: planned site meeting involving Hilary Backhouse and Sue Chambers of Highways England
- Conflicts on A453 shared path in vicinity of Fabis Drive, Clifton
- Proposed HS2 Cycleway: update from John Grimshaw
- contributions for Pedals Spring / summer newsletter 2016

4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including

- 23 March Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group
- 5 April: Site meeting with Keith Morgan re Ring Road cycle path changes in the Valley Road area
- 6 April: Broxtowe Country Trail launch: Peter Briggs to report
-

5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (David Easley and Arthur Williams to report)

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships

6. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, charring future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.

16 May: General business meeting (could include discussion with John Bann and/or Keith Morgan about the Eastern Cycle Corridor proposals due out in May)

20 June: Discussion with Gwyneth McMinn, Network Development Manager, East and West Midlands, Sustrans

- **Other meetings / events:**

- Friday 22 April: 13.30 for 14.00: (Sustrans) Torksey Viaduct opening

Space For Cycling - May 21st / Local Actions: message of 31 March from Tom Guha of CTC (now Cycling UK, since 1 April)

7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- **Grantham Canal towpath improvements (by Cotgrave)**
- Abbey Street 'motoring' facility
- Sneinton Marker area cycling issues
- New Canal and River Trust experimental sign and markings to promote safe sharing of towpath between Wilford Street and Castle Marina

8. Miscellaneous items

Government consultation on draft Walking and Cycling Investment Strategy and Pedals representation at Nottingham 'Roadshow' on 26 April

9. Any other business